
From: Adams, Marcia <madams@oed.sc.gov>
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 3/11/2014 10:00:33 AM
Subject: Deloitte Benchmarking Study

Attachments: Memo to Agency Directors.docx

Christian,
We need to ask agencies to assist us in gathering certain information for the benchmarking survey.  Attached is a 
draft letter the Board will send to each agency.  It would be helpful if the Governor’s Office supported us with this 
task.  Would you consider communicating with cabinet agencies about the importance of the survey and the 
deadline?
 
Marcia
 

Marcia S. Adams
Executive Director|SC Budget & Control Board
1200 Senate Street | Columbia, SC 29201 | Office: (803) 734-2320
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